Report No. 27/11

National Park Authority
REPORT OF HEAD OF BUSINESS MANAGEMENT

SUBJECT: WINTER CAR PARKING CHARGES AT ORIEL Y PARC
Purpose of Report

To consider replacing charging at Oriel y Parc car park with a donations option during the winter months.
Introduction/Background

Since the Oriel y Parc Gallery opened car park charges have been implemented through out the year at the car park, while donations are invited, instead of charges at our car parks in Saundersfoot, Manorbier and Freshwater East.  
Comparisons

Other car parks in St Davids do not charge during the winter.  Car park income at Oriel y Parc raised approximately £2,000 last winter.  Donations from the other three sites totalled £2,335.
Options

As an alternative to the present set up, it is proposed to introduce a donations scheme at Oriel y Parc car park
Financial considerations

The only cost will be  a one-off cost for the production of amended signs for the pay & display machines of about £200.
Risk considerations

There is a risk that income from the car park may decline, although evidence from the other car parks suggests it should be maintained. 
Compliance
This proposal does not conflict with other policies
Human Rights/Equality impact issues
None
Biodiversity implications/Sustainability appraisal

None
Welsh Language statement

Signs will be bi-lingual.
Conclusion

This proposal would standardise our winter car park charging
Recommendation

That Members APPROVE the introduction of donations at Oriel y Parc car park during the winter months
Background Documents
Anything published previously in relation to this report (e.g. previous reports to Authority/Committee, consultation reports, etc.)
(For further information, please contact :
Author: Alan Hare – Head of Business Management
Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority




11th May 2011

